From: RRestuccia@aol.com [mailto:RRestuccia@aol.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, July 08, 2008 12:11 PM
To: Foondle, Laurie
Subject: Ref: "The 601 Forest Avenue Project"
Letter to the Mayor and Members of Ann Arbor City Council

The decision by the City Planning Commission to support the revised ‘601 Forest Avenue Project’ (formerly ‘University Village’ located at the corner of S. University and Forest Avenue) was extremely disappointing. Based on comments from those residents in attendance, it appears Commission members were influenced by the presentations of the developers more than the serious concerns raised by the citizens who will be impacted by the project. Issues of height, traffic congestion, safety, adequate parking, etc. were not adequately addressed on an independent basis.  As a result, City Council should deny approval of this 25 story luxury dorm with two 20 story wings until proper ‘due diligence’ is completed.

When zoning for the S. University area was changed making it comparable to the downtown Ann Arbor area (Main Street);  it was publicly stated that 6, perhaps 7 story, buildings could be expected. And that has happened.  Currently under construction in the general area, are more than 2,000 new living quarters for students.  However, in March, 2008 when the developers presented their plans at a public forum, Ann Arborites were surprised to learn that developers were proposing a 26 story complex in the S. Forest Area.. The developer indicated that “if we met applicable city codes, we could build a 45 story or 100 story building” implying the City would not be able to stop them.” This is contrary to way things are done in Ann Arbor. Subsequently, the Mayor and majority of Council members agreed to have a study done to better understand the ramifications of the zoning requirements with respect to height limitations. I applaud this decision.

Mayor Hieftje is quoted as saying ‘’a lot of people think we have more power than we do.  When a building meets the zoning (requirements), there is not much we can do about it.”  This is a ‘stunner!  Why then have a City Council that must give final approval to all such projects? Is he suggesting that the Planning Commission’s views are final? I always thought the Council’s role was to do what’s in the best interests of the residents of  the community at large.  All developers understand there are no guarantees until City Council has approved the project. Nothing has changed.

In summary, there appear to be numerous questions that need to be fully addressed before any actions are taken with respect to the ‘601 Forest Project”.  The City Council must do the ‘right thing’ and seek out a project of less magnitude which compliments the character and environment of the existing S. Forest neighborhoods.  This is Ann Arbor; we are not downtown Chicago.

Bernard S. Restuccia  (Rusty)

1825 Geddes Avenue

2nd Ward   769-1231

